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THE PRESIDENT 
OFTHE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

Excellency, 

26 October, 2015 

I have the honour to bring to your attention a letter from Peacebuilding Architecture Review 
Co-facilitators, H.E. Mr. Ismael Abrao Gaspar Martins, Permanent Representative of the 
Republic of Angola and H.E. Ms. Gillian Bird, Permanent Representative of Australia 
regarding the informal meeting on the Review of the UN Peacebuilding Architecture that was 
held on 6 October, 2015. 

The letter also outlines documentation for the second phase of the Review and urges 
continued engagement in the process. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 

Mogens Lykketoft 



21 October 2015 

Excellencies, 

With reference to our letter dated 2 October 2015, allow us to express our deep 

gratitude tor your encouragement of the Membership's paliicipation in the Informal 

Meeting on the Review of the. U.N. Peacebuilding Architecture, organized on 6 

October 2015. 

This informal meeting provided an opportunity for us, as Co-facilitators of the 

Review, to explain to deleg~tions the proposed timeframe and programme of work for 

the second stage of the review process. It fmiher allowed us the privilege to hear 

Member States' general views on the recommendations of the repOli of the Advisory 

Group of Expelis (AGE), entitled "The Challenge of Sustaining Peace", and the 

expectations for the outcome of the process. 

The high attendance at this informal meeting, as well as the strong suPPOtt voic.ed by 

several delegations both On the report oHhe AGE and the proposed work programme 

has been an encouraging message; deepening our enthusiasm to carry out and 

conclude a successful, inclusive and transparent process. A Co-facilitators' Summary, 

containing the key messages put forwal'd by delegations at the meeting, has been 

uploaded to the newly launched website for the review process, accessible at 
http://\VWw.ull.org/en/peacebuilding/20 j 5reviewi. 

His Excellency 

Mr. Mogens Lykketoft 

President of the General Assembly 

Ne'vvYork 

His Excellency 

Mr. Roman Oyarzul1 Marohesi 

President oftbe Security Council 

New York 



10 assist in the ongoing preparations regarding the sl)cond the I the 

the rev in"" ri)f fcillo\',il1g tatioll hale al:::o lO the 

- [hI} Secrcwry-General's ivles;;(j~;e tn High-Le,d for a 

i'\c\v Appr0ach to Peacebui.lding", urgani2J.::J hy the C(\\ernmcnl of ::;',\'cdcn, Dag 

Ha1l1nwl'skjold [:oundaliol1 ~md the Tnt,;rni1lionnl Peace: lnstitute [[klivered by )/lr. 

Oscar rt'm,mdez-'fllranC(L i\ssi:,tan( Set;ITtal~,.-(;eneral h)r I'cllcebullding] (a video 

link of this l\leeling is also posted): ?lI1d 

- An artkle Ambacisador CierI Rosenthal. Chair (1" the 

"I)cacebuiiding Review Long-Haul Approach t(w UN", ',I rittcn j~)l" the Global 

\~,'(' would ,Ii\':e to urge an ckkgalillils I\.J cOllilnut:" ill l.:Clt1siciet' the 

l'I':l:ommcnaaticmo; or the /\G1::: Rcpol1 and r;~main ac(ivelv ~11h!agerl ill the 1'C\'icw 

process, 

\\'0:: count (In your LOJ\lilllled in and support II) LIS as ',\C take lonvard 

iaciiitmioll oi'!.his I,'try imponant proce"s, 

Please acc;;;pL EXl:cllcnc lhe 115"1ln111CeS of (lllt' highest consideration, 

H ,1:, ,vIr. I sm ad 

Perrnonem Representative ul" lhie' 

Republic or 

iViartins H.E, Ms. Gillian Bird 

Permanent RcpreS(;ntDtive or 
/\ lIs(r~lli n 


